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Term 3— Week  1 

Principals Message 
 

What a absolutely brilliant start to the semester with classes inac�on and students rigorously learning.  

The week has unbelievable! 
 

VISIT BY THE MINISTER 

Along with student learning, at last we finalise our building work and wait a return visit from the State Educa�on Minister and 

Deputy Premier Mr James Merlino next week! 

Do make the �me to join us bring along friends and family as we will be having a A(ernoon Tea from 1.30pm with the minis-

ter.  

The ceremony will commence at 1.00pm and will go for an hour. This is super exci�ng for the whole school. 
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL INFORMATION 

School council mee�ng directly at the end of the day this Monday 22nd July at 4.00pm.  

Another achievement the finalisa�on of our Memorial exci�ng news from the School Council team! Yes another fantas�c 

highlight of the week! Outstanding work! Certainly there is no need to take students home!  
 

TRIVIA NIGHT FUNDRAISER 

We have also some great news regarding our School Trivia Night! This is super exci�ng and you will see a flyer at the back of 

this newsle4er. But just in case you don’t see get to the back of the newsle4er it will be happening on Friday 30th August at 

the Parsons Cricket Pavilion, Midland Highway, Mooroopna. 

 

SIGNAGE 

Urgently we need a community support for �dy up and signage display. Do you own a drill? Are you handy with �e board dis-

plays.  

Please message me ASAP so that we can complete our work. I have organised signage to arrive early in the week and aim to 

have it mounted pre the grand opening of our newly upgraded state of the art building. 

 

MOVIE EXCURSION 

What a fantas�c group of students in the Early years. Mr Turner and myself shall celebrate their transi�on to new rou�nes 

and work environment with a visit to the movies next Friday 26th July.  

Parents are welcome to meet us at the venue.  
 

SENIOR EXCURSION 

Next Friday the Senior Class with Mr. Tunks and Mr. V will be heading down to Mel-

bourne to see the Na�onal Gallery of Victoria. Terraco4a Warriors exhibi�on view-

ing as well as the Army of Ar�sts Workshop will be viewed by the students as a part 

of their Integrated Studies. They will be leaving at 8am and will be back around 5.15pm. We will 

provide updates on our Facebook Page as to when we will be coming back.  
 

BOOK CLUB 

The new book club catalogue is out now and a4ached to this newsle4er. It is due back by 25th July for orders. Please have a 

look and send it back with some money to Mrs. Caiafa.  
 

Talk to you next week. 

Ms. Jean Varty 
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This week on Thursday we had a visit from Harold and the Life Educa�on Van! It was super informa�ve and the stu-

dents learnt lots about what are safe ways of going about the internet, what to do on social media and also how to 

make sure that you are being healthy in the decisions that you make.  

Have a chat with your child/children in regards to this as they have learnt some really important things on how to 

handle themselves in this technological world. For more informa�on on what happens with the Life Educa�on Van, 

head to their website: h4ps://www.lifeeduca�on.org.au/  

LIFE EDUCATION VAN 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY FUN 
VISIT TO CARLTON FOOTBALL CLUB 

Over the holiday’s Lennix Ponting got an opportunity of a life time to go and kick the footy with some of his favourite football-

ers from Carlton Football Club, in particular Sam Petrevski-Seaton. This was an opportunity not to miss for the family and Len-

nix had an absolute ball and even got interviewed by Channel 10 News in Melbourne. Here is his recount of an awesome day! 

“ On the holidays I got to go to the Carlton Football Club. I got to meet Sammo and got to be on the News. It was at 

the MCG and I liked to play there. I liked them very much and I got them to sign my jumper and my card. I loved it 

and got to play basketball and soccer with them. The End.“ 

- Lennix Ponting (Gr.3) 
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Ruby MADILL (4-6) 

Samuel PONTING (P-3) 

Awards 

Jayden 

YOUNG 

for excellent work in num-
ber fluency. Ruby is making 
some great improvements in 
her counting number fluency 
and never gives up on her 
work. Awesome job Ruby!  

Congratulations to Samuel 

for connecting with his 

work and learning, He 

is becoming an awesome 

reader and author with 

his work! Great work 

Samuel!! Keep it up! 

Jayden has been super helpful 
in the junior classroom this 
week. The organisation that he 
has shown and support of the 
classroom has been awesomely 
helpful. Thank you very much 
for you help this week Jayden! 
Well Done! 

Prep Enrolments for 2019/2020.  

We are currently accepting  enrolments for the 2019/2020 School Year. 

There are information packs at the front office. If you have a Prep for 

2019, or know someone who does please don’t hesitate to contact the of-

fice on Thursday’s or Friday Mornings to arrange to collect a pick up of 

the Enrolment Pack. Also please pass this information on to any inter-

ested families you might know.  
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 Classroom News: 
Welcome to Term 3 everyone! This week in literacy we have started prac�cing our reading 

strategy of reading aloud and also procedural wri�ng.  

In numeracy we have been exploring mul�plica�on and division, looking at fact families and also highest common factors and 

lowest common mul�ples. On Thursday ,we had the Life Educa�on van visit and learned about cyber safety.  

Just a reminder to listen to your child read aloud every night at home, it really does have some excellent benefits. 

- Mr. Tunks 

If you haven’t already, check 

out our Facebook Page 

(@ardmonaps). Also, make 

sure you check out would web-

site 

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au, 

where old newsle4ers from 

2018 and 2019 are uploaded. 

Wow an awesome week has been happening in the junior room with the team of myself 

and Mr. Turner working well together to get things humming along.  

The students have been working very well and as a result we will be organising a trip to the cinemas next week to see the Lion 

King. If you are interested to come and watch it with us, then please contact Mr. Turner here at the school. 

The students this week got to work really well on there handwri�ng and also found ways of playing coopera�vely in Maths.  

Please help your child/children out by geJng them to read aloud with you each day as there are some awesome benefits to 

this.  

- Ms. Varty 
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‘ROAR’ AWARDS 

ROAR stands for “Recognising Outstanding Attendance Rewards” and we are weekly going to be 

congratulating students who receive have 100% attendance for the week prior: 

From TERM 2, the following students obtained 95% or higher in attendance: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the above students and keep up the good work in making sure you are getting to 

school! 

Sage Crofts (Gr.Prep) 

Hudson Matthews (Gr.2) 

 

Connor Barker (Gr.6)  

Harry Barker (Gr.4)  

Izzy Barker (Gr.5) 

Kydan Miller (Gr.5) 

Tyran Miller (Gr.5) 

UNIFORM  

INFORMATION 

KEY DATES:KEY DATES:KEY DATES:KEY DATES:    
Jun: Jun: Jun: Jun:     

24th: PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS (Pupil Free 24th: PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS (Pupil Free 24th: PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS (Pupil Free 24th: PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS (Pupil Free 

Day)Day)Day)Day)    

26th: Melb. Museum Excursion (8am DEPART)26th: Melb. Museum Excursion (8am DEPART)26th: Melb. Museum Excursion (8am DEPART)26th: Melb. Museum Excursion (8am DEPART)    

28th: LAST DAY OF TERM 2 (Dismissal 1pm)28th: LAST DAY OF TERM 2 (Dismissal 1pm)28th: LAST DAY OF TERM 2 (Dismissal 1pm)28th: LAST DAY OF TERM 2 (Dismissal 1pm)    

GRADE PREP TO THREE TO 18th JULY 2019: 84% 

 

 

GRADE FOUR TO SIX TO 18th JULY 2019: 

86%  The school currently has a range of sizes in school uni-

form sizes for shirts and shorts at this point and also 

some more school hats.  

School Polo Top $35  

School Shorts $25 

School Bucket Hat $20 

We are currently looking at whether we get some more 

tracksuits or some long tracksuit pants for winter. Please 

let us know what your thoughts are for this. 

Lennix Ponting (Gr.3) 

and Tiearne Flint 

(Gr.5) model the school 

uniform with Bucket 

Hat that is available to 

purchase! 
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